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Do Not REPLY to sending email address – inbox is unmonitored.

A merger on Aug 1, 2009 of RSP and Delta Retired Pilots Communication Network 
High Life
For all Delta people who have truly touched the High Life/

Dear PCN,
If you missed any earlier High Life issues - http://pcn.homestead.com/Archive_HL.html
News Section

Mark’s Remarks:  
This Traveling Laptop:
I will be on a 2 week hiatus and will be sending updates in a couple of weeks.  All posts and emails will still be received but action will be delayed.  Thank you. 

DO NOT REPLY rules:

PLEASE DO NOT HIT REPLY TO THE HIGH LIFE OR MASS EMAILS FRON THR PCN.  Currently I email the group in batches from about 20 different email accounts all entitled Pilot Communication Net.  However if you look at the sending email account for the High Life for example, you may see something like info_aa@pilotcommunication.net.   Please be advised that those email accounts are used for OUTGOING email only!  Those email accounts used we do not monitor the inboxes. Please use the “post” links above or use the addresses below: 
misc@pilotcommunication.net
death@pilotcommunication.net
illness@pilotcommunication.net
signup@pilotcommunication.net
mark@pilotcommunication.net
Thank you for your cooperation here. 

++++++++++++++

PCN member POLL:       RE: Emails received:   

PCN emails coming in brief unformatted announcements?

Folks, I am having a real issue with a number of new and more stringent email limitations being placed on mass emailers, since the servers and ISP people cannot tell if it is from spammers.   I am beta testing Google Groups.  If I can be satisfied with the issues that I have I would like to try this venue. However, I need your input as to the “LOOK and FEEL” of the PCN notices.  The idea is to send notices with a link to the main content that is published on the web. The Google group’s mass emails would go instantly a group as big as you can build.  (We have approx. 3,000).  That would be wonderful administrative tool.  

Drawback: the text in these notices cannot by formatted.  Therefore, email offerings from the PCN would come as plain-jane text. My idea is to publish the HIGH LIFE on the web and issue notices of when it is available. Please help by stating your preference (if you care to).

Click Here for a 10 second PCN Poll: http://pcn.homestead.com/Polling.html 
This will help me decide on a new strategy.  One could publish the High Life and other files on the web site completely formatted then send out an email announcement that there is a new one available.  I will decide based on percentage of receipts.  Thanks for the help. 

++++++++++++++++

Request for expression of interests in volunteer coordinator:  As alluded to above, multiple email addresses were established with volunteer collaboration in mind.  I have identified a few initial areas of our network that could use a coordinating manager. The theory for coordinators includes a number of concepts.  First, a shared work load.  If a number do a little, than no one would be burdened with a lot. Secondly, different folks have newer and sometimes better ideas.  Thirdly, with shared work load the PCN can consider expansion and introduction of new connection ideas.  Here are the initial areas that I can see would be very helpful to have coordinating managers: 

· SignUp – managing of adding/subtracting of subscribers and correction of address on distribution lists.

· Misc Posts – help with collecting, reviewing for appropriateness, adding editor notes, and pasting the Misc post together for publication in the High Life. 

· Death Notice – collection of and distribution of notices.  Revising and publishing the Flight West spreadsheet.

· Illness Notice - collection of and distribution of notices and updates.

· Events & Meetings – listing of upcoming local meetings and large events for publication. Possibly establish and update a group calendar.  

· WebSite – Design, additions and maintenance.  

Before coordinators can be asked to help, I have a few issues that I need to work through.  In fact if you see any downside to any of these plans, I would appreciate hearing from you.  Suffice that to say, if you do have an interest in any of the above areas to manage and coordinate, could you please email me personally.  mark@pilotcommunication.net    Thank you. 
___________________________________________

Delta News (Recent stories of interest): Yahoo, AJC
Mesa to fight Delta on contract suit

Mesa to fight Delta Air Lines suit to end contract with Mesa and Freedom 

· On Friday August 28, 2009, 8:11 pm EDT 

NEW YORK (AP) -- Mesa Air Group Inc. said Friday it will fight Delta Air Lines Inc.'s attempt to end its contract with the regional airline and Mesa subsidiary Freedom Airlines Inc.

Delta filed suit Aug. 19 seeking to end the Delta Connection Agreement with Mesa and Freedom, claiming Freedom breached the contract.

But in a filing Friday with the Securities and Exchange Commission, Mesa said it "vehemently denies" there is any basis for Delta's request.

Mesa said it "intends to vigorously defend its rights" and expects to countersue Delta. It accuses the world's biggest airline operator of "bad faith actions" and breaches of contract.

Read more: http://finance.yahoo.com/news/Mesa-to-fight-Delta-on-apf-202090780.html?x=0&.v=1 
Other Airline News (Recent stories of interest): 
Aug 27, 2009, 11:55 a.m. EST

For airlines, no recovery beyond the Labor Day horizon

Poor bookings and cheap airfare continues through the fall and into 2010

By Christopher Hinton, MarketWatch 

NEW YORK (MarketWatch) -- Airline shares have rallied ahead of Labor Day, an anticipated turning point for the troubled industry when many carriers will begin slashing seat capacity to match the drop in passenger demand. 

Investors are hoping capacity cuts will allow airlines to jack up ticket prices and reverse declining revenue. But the plan could falter because business travelers, the industry's traditional bread and butter, have yet to return even as the recession winds down. 

"We've seen some improvement in recent trends for load factors and pricing, but I think the bulk of that is being driven by the leisure traveler," said Matt Jacob, an analyst with Majestic Research. "But the business traveler, those who buy close to booking and pay a premium price, that section of the business has continued to be weak. 

"So the concern is, once we reach Labor Day and the end of the leisure travel period, how will that impact the improvement we've seen?" 

Airline stocks have been volatile as investors try to figure out that answer. 

Read more: http://www.marketwatch.com/story/for-airlines-theres-no-recovery-beyond-labor-day-2009-08-27?siteid=yhoof 
Finance Section (section containing items with financial consequence to our group):
FINANCE: CLAIMS/PBGC/HCTC/INSURANCE/PLANNING/TAX/ESTATE 

Remaining financial items for retirees to watch: 
After Aug 2007 these are retirement items remaining with financial consequence. 

1. PBGC 2nd look re-calc at qualified annuity benefits - completed 8/24/07
2. PBGC make up lump payment for underpayments since termination:  most reported received 1/31/08
3. Final claim distribution by DAL through BSI - pending (now likely in '10 according to Kight)
4. Class Action suit against DAL concerning 5 yr look-back worth in excess of $100 million - withdrawn
5. Final PBGC re-calc "determination" of qualified annuity (likely after claim stock sale) - pending
6. Pension reinstatement/contribution request by DP3 representing the retired pilots. very long shot....pending
7. Roth IRA creation as per Worker, Retiree, and Employer Recovery Act of 2008 - deadline June 22nd, 2009
Insurance (issues about health, life or disability that are of interest):
From: Josbagby@aol.com [mailto:Josbagby@aol.com] 
Sent: Thursday, August 20, 2009 11:45 AM
To: info_al@pilotcommunication.net
Subject: Medicare Part B
I tried posting the following but it didn't go through.

 

SUBJECT: Medicare Part B Retroactive Reimbursement Update

 

I called the ESS this week regarding the possible retroactive reimbursement of the Medicare Part B.  They researched it, called me back.  "There is no retroactive reimbursement at this time.  It is still being reviewed and the decision should be sometime next month (September).  Call ESS the first week of October if I haven't heard anything by then."

 

Josie Bagby, Survivor
Robert T Bagby, CVG, Deceased
josbagby@aol.com
Pension:
DALRC Personnel Changes: 
Some of you know about the issues and the problems over at the DALRC.  Emails were sent to me to publish taking sides in the dispute including an open letter from Clyde Pate, retired 1992, CSS, Dept. 125, ATL.  The PCN has preferred to not highlight these problems.  Now Cathy Cone has resigned.  Her letter is linked below: 

http://dalrc.org/index.php?option=com_content&task=view&id=1012&Itemid=2 
_________________________________________________________________________________
Commercial Section

Investment (Many legitimate firms have helped our group. They are encouraged to contact PCN to add articles here): 
Section reserved for future content.

Travel & Non-Revving (share a quick reco):
Fly Confirmed for Less check-in available at kiosks
  How about Retirees?   Answer:  Yes, retirees are included.

++++++++++++++++++++++

HELP REQUEST FOR BOY SCOUT GROUP TRAVEL:

From: rjsordi@aol.com rjsordi@aol.com 
Subject: tax exempt tickets for Boy Scouts of America
To: dickdeeds@pacbell.net
Date: Tuesday, August 25, 2009, 10:15 AM

Dick, does anyone in your vast mailings have a contact at Delta, other than telephone reservations, that can help a friend of mine that is trying to book 30 round trips from JAX to MSP for Boy Scouts in 2010. He bought tax exempt tickets on another airline last year. His only contact with Delta RES said no tax exempt. 30 tickets is a big purchase. Some help would be appreciated. Roy

_________________________________________________________________________________
Life Section
Cares and Concerns:
TRAGEDY: 
Home Fire:

The Seattle ROG Group sends the message below concerning the family of one of the staff members of The Krain Corner Restaurant where they meet, Mrs. Kelly Adams.  Many of us are touched by a true need and would like to assist the ROG group with their support.  If you'd like to contribute, please send a check made out to retired:

Captain Dave Barber

P.O. Box 586, 

Maple Valley, WA 98038

And he and retired Captain Bud Graham will give the family a combined amount.  I know you're a most generous group of people and I cannot imagine the helplessness one feels when their home burns to the ground.  
Let's give the Adams family a hand and keep them in your prayers.
Blessings,
Dave

PS:  Here is their meeting announcement each month. 

WASHINGTON
ENUMCLAW --The Krain Corner.  39929 264th Avenue Southeast. Phone:360-802-0404. The third Tuesday of each month at 11:30 am, the ROG group meets for brunch, at The Krain Corner Restaurant, located at the intersection of Hwy 169 and SE 400Th Street. Even if you are not retired, you are invited to come and enjoy a special time. (Spouses welcome) The name of our group is ROG (retired old guys-retired old gals), from Western, PNA, Pan Am, Northeast, Northwest and Delta.)  Contact:  Dave Barber: davebarber59@yahoo.com ,  Bud Graham: budgram@yahoo.com


To: rog-airline@yahoogroups.com
Message-ID: <h5vtur+4pu2@eGroups.com>
From: "grahamrog" <budgram@yahoo.com>
Date: Thu, 13 Aug 2009 02:31:55 -0000
Subject: [rog-airline] To all who attend or have attended the monthly brunches at the Krain.  

To all who attend or have attended the monthly brunches at the Krain.
 
Anita and I had a meal there one day this week. When entering I noticed a thank you letter from Kelly Adams. She was thanking folks for their love and concern for her and her children.  
Last Thursday an electrical fire totally destroyed their home, they lost (everything), but are grateful no one was hurt. It was a close call, as her son managed to escape out of a window.
Kelly does not even know I know about this , I only found out when talking to the owner of the Krain, Mrs. Hatch and Lorrie.
These folks have managed to keep the restaurant afloat during the 169 bridge closing, because of the dedication of ladies like Kelly,Sandy and Lorrie and some of their children.
They have welcomed us and prepared for our group for many years, so I consider them as part of our lives. 
I called Dave Barber and we discussed our feelings and how we might offer our support. We thought that in light they lost all of their belongings, the fact that school is starting soon and Kelly has two children , one son 15 and a daughter 17, that it might be best to see if we could offer financial support to help get them through a tough time.
Dave and I plan to donate to a gift from our ROG group and offer you the opportunity to join us. If you feel in your heart you would like to make our support a little larger, please come to the brunch next Tuesday prepared to help as you feel in in your heart. 
Cash , check or anything else will be fine, Dave and I will be sure to get it to Kelly as soon as the meeting is over.  
Thank you ,
Bud

++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++

ILLNESS:

Help for a fellow pilot:

Mark, I’ve been diagnosed with prostate cancer.  I’m looking

at various treatment options.  The one I’m leaning towards is called the

Da Vinci robotic surgery for radical prostatectomy.  I would like to find out if

any of our members have had this particular surgery and their results.

My request is could you put out the question on your web without using names.

If there is someone or more, could I be put in contact with them to learn about

their experience privately.

To offer help for “Treatment” email to illness@pilotcommunication.net and I will pass it along to him.  

++++++++++++++++++++++++++

8/25/2009
UPDATE #9Date: Mon, 24 Aug 2009 09:54:03 -0700 (PDT)
From: Ann Fullerton <rosamystica4860@yahoo.com>

Dear All,
 
Sorry, I forgot to mention that the doctors (finally after three months!!!) have discovered more injuries from Dad's May 15th fall!!!!!!! If anyone can believe that with all the tests, x-rays, MRI's, CAT scans, etc. from five hospitals that only last week did they discover that Dad also dislocated his right shoulder and has a hematoma in his brain! The right shoulder injury doesn't surprise us as Dad has had a lot of pain and lack of movement in the right shoulder all along but we don't understand how these things can be missed for so long! I hope that's all for now!!
 
Ann


Date: Mon, 24 Aug 2009 06:06:18 -0700 (PDT)
From: Ann Fullerton <rosamystica4860@yahoo.com>

Dear All,
 
Thank you again for your continuing prayers for Dad. He needs some extra prayers as he fell in his hospital room on Friday. He was trying to get from the bed to a chair and fell injuring his hip. The injury is effecting his lower back and though there is no apparent fracture, he is not able to walk very well at all. His evaluation comes up again tomorrow and the weekend doctor recommended that Dad go to the nursing home adjoining the hospital instead of going home with Art and Mary. Please pray for a favorable outcome to yet another cross for Dad. You all remain in our thoughts and prayers and we cannot express enough our gratitude for your support. May God continue to bless you and have mercy on Dad.
 
In Christ,
Ann


Date: Sat, 15 Aug 2009 12:57:34 -0700 (PDT)
From: Ann Fullerton <rosamystica4860@yahoo.com>

Dear All,
 
Thank you again for all your prayers for Dad - they are paying off! He is walking all over the hospital with his walker and eating meals and snacks. Dad still weighs about 114 lbs but his spirits are up and he is looking forward to going from the hospital to Art and Mary's home in St. Marys, Kansas to stay for as long as necessary. 
 
I have to apologize for not writing for a while. My aunt Catherine McCarthy died last Thursday, August 6th. She was my Mom's oldest sister and would have been 88 years old on Novembr 19th.  Aunt Catherine was my godmother and very special to me. My daughter Joan and I sang at the Requiem Mass for her the morning of her burial. If you could please remember her in your prayers. Father Kevin Robinson, who visited my aunts Catherine and Margaret in Brooklyn, said that if aunt Catherine didn't save her soul, then none of us have any hope! It was a wonderful comment to make and has given us consolation in our grief.
 
Again I thank God and all of you for your many generous prayers for aour intentions and I will be back in touch soon.
 
Ann 

+++++++++++++++++++++++++++++

DEATH:
From: DALRC
Date: 08/26/09 22:03:31

To: jjmaynard@usa.net
Subject: Passing of DALRC Founding Board Member - William "Hutch" Hutcheson
It is with great sadness that I inform you of the passing of Bill Hutcheson, "Hutch" to those that knew him. "Hutch" lost his battle with Cancer today, August 26, 2009 and will be greatly missed, not only by his wife Marilyn whom he was married to for more than 52 years and his 2 daughters along with his beloved 6 grandchildren, but to the many people around the Delta system that knew him and loved him and for his great sense of humor and positive attitude even in the most difficult of times and his love for life.

"Hutch" was a founding member of the DALRC Board of Directors and served for more than 6 years on the DALRC Board to represent Delta Retirees as well as serving as a member of the DALRC Benefit Trust Board until his death.

In the early years of the formation of the DALRC, "Hutch" and Barry Braender traveled around the country speaking to local retiree breakfasts and luncheons. No matter how far away the request came from, they always took the time out of their busy schedule to keep Delta people informed. They traveled on a pass, never buying a ticket, even if it meant sitting in an airport all day. That was something they did not have to do but something they wanted to do to help Delta people and at the same time, valuing their contributions by saving money when they could.

During the Delta bankruptcy "Hutch" served on the Delta 1114 Committee and was a wonderful partner in representing 38,000 Delta people during the most challenging times we have ever faced as members of the Delta Family. He worked hard to educate Delta people on the importance of joining together to have a united voice in protecting our earned benefits and never stopped believing in the value of the DALRC. "Hutch" knew what an important difference the DALRC has made in the lives of thousands of Delta people that would not have the Over65 insurance program or the voice we were able to have during the bankruptcy process without the foundation laid by him and others over many years.

We all owe "Hutch" a great deal of gratitude for his tireless sacrifices over the past 6 years that he spent working on our behalf. I hope that all of you will do as I continue to do, say a prayer for "Hutch" and his family during this difficult time and stop for a minute and Thank the Lord for allowing us all to have had the opportunity to have been touched in some way by such a wonderful Christian man that never stopped thinking of and doing for others and loving his God, Family, Company and Delta Family.

William Hutcheson 

"Hutch" retired from Delta on 11/1/93 as a regional maintenance manager district position after almost 37 years with Delta {the first sixteen years were with Northeast Airlines}. He began as a line maintenance mechanic and worked through heavy maintenance, quality control, technical data and several technical operations management positions. He had served on the Board of Directors of the DALRC since early 2004. "Hutch" also served as a member of the Delta 1114 Non Union Bankruptcy Committee representing Retirees. "Hutch" was also a proud long time member of "Freddie Tappans" Boston - Delta/Pioneer Yellow Birds. 

A Memorial Service will be held Sunday 3-4 pm at 

Community Bible Church
2001 Jodeco Rd
Stockbridge, GA 30281-5115 

You may send your condolences to his wife and family: 

Mrs. Marilyn Hutcheson
1597 Panola Road
Ellenwood, Georgia 30294

Sincerely,
Cathy Cone 
Chairman, DALRC

++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++

Notification of the passing of retired WA/DL pilot Mark Boone.  Born 04-03-1941, John Mark Boone III was 68 years of age at the time of his passing on August 24th.  Mark hired on with Western 04-21-1969.  Survived by wife Lynda, personal condolences may be sent to   PO Box 1156,  Southern Pines, NC 28388-1156.  Details on funeral arrangements to follow. 

 

http://www.bolesfuneralhome.com/john-mark-boone-iii/  

John Mark Boone III 

John Mark Boone III, age 68 of Southern Pines passed away on Monday, August 24, 2009 at FirstHealth Moore Regional Hospital.   Arrangements are incomplete and will be announced by Boles Funeral Home and Crematory of Southern Pines. 

----- Original Message ----- 

From: flyboydal@aol.com To: dickdeeds@pacbell.net Sent: Wednesday, August 26, 2009 9:11 AMSubject: Mark Boone

Hi Dick, we wanted to let everyone know that Mark Boone passed away this past Sunday in Sounthen Pines, NC.  We are very sad about his passing.  Here is a link to the Funeral Home that will be posting additional information about the service as it becomes available. http://www.bolesfuneralhome.com/john-mark-boone-iii/
 

Mark's wife is Lynda Boone and her PO Box for cards is PO Box 1156 Southern Pines, NC 28388

 

We will pass along any additional information.

 

Bill 


 Frank 'n' Carol Ann (Legge Wichterman) Faulkner
480-345-2677   carol.n.frank@cox.net 2698 W. Bentrup St., Chandler, AZ 85224-1004
Misc Posts to PCN :
Editor: I never intended to stir up any kind of hornet’s nest and, believe it or not, we will not dwell on this issue nor promulgate any personal wars.  Robert and Jerry have a valid point and I am taking all views under consideration.  I personally like worthy quotes on the website, because they are often times inspiring from famous important people from our past like Lincoln, Paine, Ben Franklin, George Washington, among other secular and religious leaders.  In addition my signature includes a simple singular statement that says something about me personally.  As to the rest of our activities at PCN, I know what this communication net is about and it is NOT to preach nor offer political stump speeches.  So it will not.  I will publish some of the many responses I received to Robert and Jerry’s idea and leave it at that.  Now let’s move past it. 
From: noady@juno.com
Date: 8/24/2009 9:03:59 AM

To: mark@pilotcommunication.net
Subject: Your Religious Views ?

 
[image: image1]
[image: image2]
[image: image3]
[image: image4]
Mark,

I saw the comments in the latest message from Bob and Jerry telling you to remove some statement from the messages because it has religious overtones.

Two thoughts immediately popped into my mind:

1) When people PAY for this letter, they might have a voice in what the publisher puts in print.

2) If that one statement offeeeeends them so much and negates all the positive aspects of receiving the other content, they can always delete it without reading or ask to unsubscribe.

Thanks for everything you do for us.

Bill Arnold

From: CaptSRG@aol.com
Date: 8/24/2009 10:13:03 PM

To: mark@pilotcommunication.net
Subject: Religious references

Dear Mark,

 

I wish that all those who get immediately offended by any reference to religion would think a little more deeply before decrying same.  The foundation of this great republic is based on Jewish-Christian ethics.  Indeed, our entire system of jurisprudence has evolved from the original  Ten Commandments.  Our founding document, the Declaration Of Independence states that we are endowed by our creator with certain en alienable rights, and among these are life, liberty, and the pursuit of happiness......If these secular folks believe that the state endows these rights, then they have to understand that the "State" can revoke them.  In short, if it wasn't for the religious foundation, all our wonderful quality of life can vanish over night.  Believe or not believe, that's your right under our system, but every time one tries to banish expressions of religion, one is tampering with the very "right" to hold an opposing view.

 

Our very liberty and way of life is currently undergoing the most insidious and dangerous attack in its history.  These religious detractors would do well to consider this.

 

Respectfully, Steve Gray B-767-400 Atl, Ret.

From: Buford Ness
Date: 8/24/2009 11:06:41 AM

To: undisclosed recipients: ,
Subject: Religious viewpoints
[image: image5]
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If this video presentation does not encourage you to rethink our differences, nothing else will.

I would desire that all U.S. Citizens, regardless of race, creed or religion understand there is a much bigger threat than differences in Christian cults/sects and non-theist viewpoints.

We are in an unseen war with a religion that wants to take over the world politically and religiously.

I am not afraid.  I know my destiny.

I have no problem with a personal declaration of faith in emails to me.  Those who may be offended are much fewer than we think.

I can prove beyond a shadow of doubt that this nation I defended for over 36 years in active military duty and active reserve duty is founded upon Christian morals and principles... therefore, declarations of faith are perfectly acceptable in my receipt of email.

Buff Ness

Retired Captain, 1997     (not hot linked) Sobering_Video_demographic_problem_ms_061809.wmv

From: MicRob
Date: 8/24/2009 10:09:08 PM

To: mark@pilotcommunication.net
Subject: HL 004

 

Dear Mark, 

What a shame to even have to respond with the questioning of your signature section.  I'm sure there are many who enjoy and are thankful to see that signature.  It would seem quite simple to just read on or ignore something you don't agree with rather than suggest someone change who he is. 
 We were not always in complete agreement with everything on Dave Robert's site, but we're still "onboard".  Please continue with your hard work.
 A thankful heart is a happy heart,

 Michael and Robin Maher
From: nittanylines@aol.com [mailto:nittanylines@aol.com] 
Sent: Monday, August 17, 2009 10:51 AM
To: info_af@pilotcommunication.net
Subject: Re: HL 003 Secure Flight
++++++++++++++++++

From: nittanylines@aol.com [mailto:nittanylines@aol.com] 
Sent: Monday, August 17, 2009 10:51 AM
To: info_af@pilotcommunication.net
Subject: Re: HL 003 Secure Flight
Mark,

 

Can't thank you enough for taking on even more responsibility in the quest to keep the lines of communication open between the retired Delta pilots as well as many other retired employees. 

I'll try anyway.....THANK YOU, MARK!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!

Jon Rineman

+++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++

From: James Roy Wells
Date: 8/25/2009 4:51:24 PM

To: mark@pilotcommunication.net
Subject: Spiritual Values - Who We AreMark;Mark;

Mark;

I have experienced both the “High Life” and the “Miller High Lite”.  In fact, I did not pay too much attention to your opening – “High Life” or your closing “What is done for Christ will last.”; until the comments from Bob Burns and Jerry.

Spiritual values, no matter from which religion they come from, are important to me.

In fact, I look for inspirations that will make me a better spiritual person and a “giver and not a taker.”  In fact, I am glad for me and for you that the opening [beginning} and the closing [ending] say something about you personally.

I will try from now on to look at our coins more personally, paying attention to “In God we trust.”  We all need to be reminded of a Higher Being than ourselves and to be encouraged to a higher calling than to just satisfying ourselves.  I would like to thank Bob and Jerry for calling my attention to your statements that say something about you.  I am tired on any entity that intrudes on my beliefs and my spiritual values and beliefs.

It is my wish that you keep the opening and closing as they are.  It is my wish that people speak for themselves and not for others.  Let the others speak for themselves.  It is your web site.  Do as you wish.  If others are offended, so be it.  You can do as you wish, and not worry about who you might help or offend.  This is the land of the free and the land of the brave.

Thank you for taking over this “humongous” task from Dave Roberts, who is a personal friend of mine.

I retired from Delta in 1997 as part of the early retirement 500.

I spent 12 years in the training department, instructing on the 727, was part of original 10 instructors on the 757 and 767 and was an APD on the 757 and 767.  The last years were flying the 1011, out of Atlanta, internationally.  The reason I bring this up, is that I am wondering if our paths crossed.

Take care and thank you for taking on this important task.

James Roy Wells [Jimmy, JR]

Editor: I received many more similar emails, but the examples above illustrate the point.  Please forgive for not seeing your post added here.  
+++++++++++++++++++
Would someone like to help Bill?

From: Bill Houseman bhouseman@comcast.net 
Sent: Monday, August 17, 2009 5:58 PM

To: info_al@pilotcommunication.net
Subject: Hot Links

 

Mark

How do you put Hot Links into emails? Do you have a web site you can

refer me to, or perhaps a brief explanation?

Thx

Bill Houseman

Human Interest:
Repeated as search finds answer:

You wrote to Mark Sztanyo....
“I have been trying for years to locate a retired Delta Pilot and his wife.  His wife is also retired from Delta.  I met him in 1975 as we shared the same hospital room in Arlington, Texas.  I was a student in Bible College and he was still flying for Delta.  His wife was over the flight attendants.  He helped me so much through Bible College and when I graduated we lost contact. I would love to see if he or his wife is still around.  If you could help I would appreciate it.  their names were Glen and Betty Mefford.  I am not sure on the last name spelling.  The last I had contact with them they lived in Carrollton, Texas.  Thanks for your help.”

God Bless Pastor Lynn Sayne  Tampa, Florida

 

 "Red" Mefferd was a DFW Delta captain and Bettye a secretary in the DFW In-Flight Service office. I'm sorry to tell you they are both now deceased.  I do not have Red's obituary, but the notice on Bettye is below.

Carole Neubrand
DFW Delta LINK
caroleneubrand@sbcglobal.net 

+++++++++++++++++++
From: bhouseman@comcast.net 
Sent: 8/27/2009 15:05:24 Eastern Daylight Time
Subj: Boycott Scotland until al-Megrahi Dies 

Mr. Salmond and MacAskill:
I was appalled to learn you had set free al-Megrahi, the mass 
murderer who bombed PanAm 103. I can only conclude this was a 
pathetic attempt by Scotland and the UK to curry favor with the 
terrorist government of Libya.

Now that the terrorist world has learned that the punishment for 
destroying an airliner and 270 people is a few years in prison 
followed by a grand welcome home to be greeted by the royal family 
there, one wonders why this will not become an even more popular 
method of intimidating western civilization. I can only wonder of 
your reaction had your families been aboard!

Be advised that I will no longer purchase any product of Scotland, 
particularly scotch whisky, nor will I vacation there, while 
al-Megrahi lives. Since you assert he will live only three months, 
perhaps this will have minimal effect. I will encourage my friends to 
join me in this boycott, as well.

Apparently Scotsmen with courage, including my ancestors, all left 
Scotland for the New World 200 years ago.

Most sincerely,

William B. Houseman, Airline Captain, retired
107 St. Andrews Drive
St. Simons Island, GA  31522
USA
Editor: Boycotters of imported scotch are welcome to develop a taste for fine KY bourbon.  
Good Read (Please share a quick reco about a good book you just read):
Capt. Kevin Garrison’s extensive book list:
http://hoglogblog.wordpress.com/2009/08/24/kevins-fall-semester-reading-list/ 

Event Announcements (Click here for PCN Org & Groups Page):
Cadet Re-union April 29-May 1, 2011

Errol D. Severe

President, Aviation Cadet Museum, Inc.

542 CR 2073

Eureka Springs, AR 72632

479-253-5008

http://www.aviationcadet.org
Flying Cadets, Aviation Cadets, NavCads, MarCads!  Mark your calendar for the all cadet reunion April 29-May 1, 2011.  This is for all army, navy, marine, coast guard, and air force cadets, which  includes pilots, navigators, observers and bombardiers.   We are also inviting the student officers, other flight officers, and support personal, who trained along side us and of course their family members.  We will be giving special attention to the 1961 year classes from the USAF as 2011 will be their 50th anniversary since graduating from pilot training and navigator training and was the last year of USAF pilot cadet training.   The air force started out in 1917 as a division of the army signal corps, then in WWI became the air service, then the US-Army Air Corps, then in June of 1941 went from the US-Army Air-Corps to the Army Air Forces, a division of the US-Army Air Corps, and changed from a flying cadet in a powder blue uniform to an aviation cadet in a khaki uniform, in 1947 it finally became the USAF.  It will be 94 years in 2011 since the start of this great program that made men out of the boys who were good enough to qualify for the program.  You navy guys started the V-5 program in 1935, then later it was called the NavCads or MarCads.  Most of the navy cadet program ended in 1968 with a few classes on until 1991.  This great event will be held at Silver Wings Field, home of the Aviation Cadet Museum, in beautiful Eureka Springs, AR, 50 miles SW of Branson, MO.  Web site: www.aviationcadet.org.  Please call 479-253-5008 or email: av1cadet@arkansas.net
Good Deal/Bad Deal (Share a quick good deal or bad deal you have found – no commercials here!) 
Need info re AT&T discount: (See last post in section and editor’s note)
Could someone please forward the letter & procedure information regarding CELL PHONE discounts with AT&T. I would like to see if poss for widows to obtain this discount and recently saw a post that someone did receive the discount by showing the DPMP card. 

Is there an actual 'letter' that you take to AT&T or who did you contact? This would be really helpful for us. Thanks so much - Denise Bench, widow of Capt. Terry Bench, ATL 757/767

benchd@bellsouth.net
From: Betsy & Art Knowles
Date: 8/24/2009 10:02:15 AM

To: misc@pilotcommunication.net
Subject: AT&T 
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to who ever sent info on discount using AT&T cell phone, please resend how Delta retirees can receive discount. 

Art Knowles
DAL, retired
Dear Mark,

Thank you for your tireless, great work! Special thanks to whomever shared the "discount cell phone news".  I called AT&T. They asked me to bring proof of my pilot husband's death & I took my DPMP card for proof for me to a local AT&T store. The discount on my monthly cell phone account will be 21%.  Being a "seasoned citizen" - I appreciate all the discounts out there :)

Widow of:  Carl Archer Dodson (Red) 

Robin Davis Dodson    SAT

Editor: Issue one had a little more on this subject.  Apparently you do not need the companies EIN #, just tell them you are Delta and don’t stop until someone knows what they are doing.  

See HL 001 http://pcn.homestead.com/Archive_HL.html 
+++++++++++++++++++++

Delta Discounts:  I just found out at Verizon that they no longer offer a discount to Delta folks.  But while I was there I asked them if they gave retired military folks discounts.  They had to call Verizon HQ to find out, but yes they do.  It's 15% for monthly charges and 25% for accessories.  But NO to Delta.  Maybe Verizon was one of the unsecured creditors and got burned in the bankruptcy??
Hangar Flying (Share a bit of ole hangar flying with the net) : 

Humor & Fun (Share some “vulgarity free” humor with the net):
Trust a Pilot 

During a commercial airline flight, a commuting pilot was seated next to a young mother with a babe in arms.  When the baby began crying during the descent for landing, the mother began nursing the infant as discreetly as possible. 

The pilot pretended not to notice and, upon disembarking, he gallantly offered his assistance to help with the various baby-related things. 

When the young mother express her gratitude, the pilot responded, “Gosh, that’s a good looking baby…..and he sure was hungry!” 

Somewhat embarrassed, the mother explained that her pediatrician said that the time spent on the breast would help alleviate the pressure in the baby’s ears. 

The commuter sadly shook his head, and in true pilot fashion, exclaimed, “And all these years, I’ve been chewing gum.”

++++++++++++++++++++++++++

Its an oldie, but a must watch about once a year: (Thanks Kim)
http://www.youtube.com/watch?v=n8L-ZZSc8JU 

++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++

Thanks Dave,

Conducting a study of sexual behavior, a researcher asked a retired Delta Air Lines pilot  
"When did you last make love?"

"Nineteen fifty-seven," he answered.

"That's an awfully long time," she said.

"Well, I suppose," said the pilot glancing at his watch. 
"But it's only twenty-one hundred now."
_____________________________________________________________

Mark Sztanyo 
Retired B767 Capt., CVG

Pilot Communication Net
Contact the Net 
 

Life on earth will soon be past, only what's done for Christ will last!
Serving the Delta community, and  pilots (active and retired) and their families, including original Delta, and former: Northeast, Pan-Am, Western, NWA, Republic, North-Central, Southern Airways, Hughes- Airwest,  and all the Delta Connection carriers.   
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